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Brief Description: Correcting double amendments relating to
regulation of mobile and manufactured homes.

By House Committee on Trade, Economic Development & Housing
(originally sponsored by Representatives Franklin,
Zellinsky, Campbell and Springer).

House Committee on Trade, Economic Development & Housing
Senate Committee on Labor & Commerce

Background: In 1989, the Legislature enacted double code
amendments of two statutes contained in the Motor Vehicle
Law that pertained to mobile homes.

The definition of a "mobile home" was amended in two
separate bills. Both bills required that the structure of a
mobile home meet the requirements of the federal National
Mobile Home Construction and Safety Standards Act of 1974.
Only one of the bills, however, specifically stated that the
definition does not include a modular home.

The statute that governs the transfer of ownership of a
mobile home was also amended in two separate bills. One of
the bills eliminated the requirement that both spouses must
sign the title certificate to transfer ownership in a
community mobile home. Eliminating this requirement is
inconsistent with community property and homestead law.

The Washington Law Revision Commission is attempting to
remove double amendments from the Revised Code of Washington
in order to reduce conflicts in the interpretation of the
law.

Summary: The definition of a mobile home is amended to
specifically state that modular homes are not included
within the definition.

The transfer of ownership of the mobile home requires all
registered owners to sign the title certificate.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 96 0
Senate 39 0
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